                                                 Sandy Creek Regional Planning Board
Meeting of April 7, 2021
Members Present:   Shirley Rice, Pat McCullough (via Zoom), Larry Rice, Frank Dixon, Dick Machemer, Pat Machemer, Bill Joyce, Tom Ready
Voting Alternates Present:  
Non-Voting Alternates Present:  Sybil Cummins 
Absent:  
Others:  Paul McMenemy, Ray Rice, Tom Guile, Brian Snyder, Fred Poole
Regular Meeting Opened: at 7:00 by Shirley Rice.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of the March 3, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved upon a motion by Pat Machemer and a second by Dick Machemer   
Treasurer’s Report:  The Money Market balance is $2,356.39.  The current Checking balance: $12,925.44. Expenditures this past month were: Check #3339 to Pat McCullough for $438.66 (net salary), Checks #3340 - 3347 to PB members and one alternate for $92.35 each (net salaries). $195.08 was deducted from the account for EFTPS (April payroll).
Correspondence:  History report
NYMIR Harassment & Discrimination Training Zoom Webinar – 4/13 9am, 5/12 5:30 pm or
 6/23 10am
See Tammy for password to enroll (Tom & Larry need)
Free Webinar on Lake Ontario Wed 4/14 12:00 -1 :00, Register at Eventbrite.
Meeting Reports:
Village of Sandy Creek – March 1, 2021 (from Minutes):  REPORTS:  SCFD:  Chief Collins would like to purchase a fire truck in the amount of $650,000 through a company called Source Well. Clerk Mattison informed him of the procedure that needs to take place in order to make the purchase and stated she will start with a phone call to the Village Attorney. CEO: CEO Howland reported that he was able to get two unregistered cars out of the Village. Legislator:  It is still unknown when Villages will be receiving money from the State. Water:  Outstanding water bills total $4,676.40. Old Business:  Mayor Miller reported several malfunctioning lights to National Grid. New Business: The Board accepted a resignation letter from Patricia McCullough. The new Deputy Clerk will be Megan Sprague. The Cooperative Service Agreement between the Village and SCCS/Fuel Facility was renewed.  A budget meeting was scheduled for Monday, March 24th, 2021 at 7pm. 
Village of Lacona – March 8, 2021 (from Minutes):  REPORTS:  LFD:  The Department needs two new thermal cameras; the current ones are over 10 years old and one is no longer functioning. The Rescue Team will no longer be called out for “Alpha” calls unless NOCA is out of service.  They would like to add an enclosed lean-to on the east end of their building.  CODE ENFORCEMENT:  CEO Howland is completing his annual reports due the end of the month. A traveling nurse from the county has asked that someone check in on the vacant house behind the grange; there are two vehicles on the property but there has been no activity seen. Tr. Glazier has asked Mr. Howland to investigate unregistered vehicles on Powers Ave., Salisbury St., and Harwood Drive.  LEGISLATOR:  Mike Yerdon informed the board of the following:  
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The Legislature will return to meeting in chambers again this Thursday. Mr. Yerdon is working with the Health Department to set up vaccination clinics in the Sandy Creek and Pulaski areas.  Mr. Yerdon will ask for a ruling from the county on the re-levying of taxes for so-called “zombie” houses.  SUMMER REC:  Michelle Shirley is hopeful that the program will still happen, but she is uncertain of the location.  The Board has received and accepted James Horth’s resignation, effective February 12, 2021, as Trustee. NEW BUSINESS:  The Board approved entering into the revised Cooperative Service Agreement with the SCCS.  A letter was received from NYMIR recommending cyber security measures and the need for the Board to adopt a Cyber Security Loss Control Program.  Mayor Manchester closed the meeting with personal remarks thanking everyone for the memories and stating that she had no regrets over her time in office, citing her accomplishments for the community.  
Town of Sandy Creek – March 10, 2021:  Unavailable
Planning Board:
Ontario Sun: The DOT issued a permit for the driveway to be located off Route 3.  Therefore, the later modification to place the driveway on Seber Shores Road is not needed.  A motion was made by Bill Joyce, seconded by Dick Machemer and passed unanimously that the site plan dated on 11/4/20 is the approved site plan with the driveway on State Route 3.
Town Site Plan Application – Sandy Creek United Wesleyan Church:  Fred Poole, Trustee, submitted a Town site plan application to move the church to the former 15.75 acre Cazenovia Equipment property at 6224 US Route 11 (019.00-03-08.2).  There are no wetlands on the parcel.  Existing buildings will be used, with no modifications made to the size of the exteriors.  Interiors will be converted to the sanctuary, offices, and fellowship hall.  A kitchen will be constructed, as well as a gym for use by area youth.  Permits will be obtained from the Town of Sandy Creek and the Oswego County Health Department.  The existing 50 foot wide driveway will be used.  Buffers and landscaping will remain.  Parking for 63 cars will be located on the north side of the driveway.  There is enough area to accommodate 100 spaces in the rear of the main building.  Existing water is provided by the Town.  The project will connect to the existing septic system., which is adequate as per the engineer. The former Cazenovia Equipment lighted ground sign will be refurbished.  It exceeds the standards in the local law.  A motion was made by Larry Rice, seconded by Frank Dixon and passed unanimously that this will be allowed. Existing building lights will be used for security purposes and are not aimed at neighboring property.
The Sketch Plan Conference was held on April 7, 2021.  A motion was made by Larry Rice, seconded by    Frank Dixon and unanimously carried that:
· the application be deemed complete
· the site plan submitted at the Sketch Plan Conference be considered the formal Site Plan
· a public hearing be scheduled for Wednesday, May 5, 2021 at 7:00 PM
· that this project be referred to the Oswego County Department of Community Development, Tourism and Planning for 239 (L&M) Review
· After completing Part 2 of the Short Environmental Assessment Form, the Sandy Creek Regional Planning Board determines that the action, is a Type II Action and is not subject to review under 6NYCRR.  The proposed action will not result in any significant adverse environmental impacts pursuant to §617.5 (c) (2), replacement, rehabilitation or reconstruction of a structure or facility, in kind, on the same site, including upgrading buildings to meet building or fire codes and does 
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not meet or exceed any of the thresholds in §617.4.   The requirements of 6NYCRR, Part 617 have been met.
Tom Guile – Proposed Village Site Plan:  Tom Guile has purchased a portion of the former Sancona parcel from John Constanza, which includes the buildings.  He plans to move the Redemption Center and Bait business to that site.  A portion will be used for storage and retail space.  He had several questions for the Planning Board.  The local law will be emailed to him.  
Daniel and Robin Cashel Town Variance Application: The Planning Board received a variance application by Daniel and Robin Cashel to split one 2.13 acre parcel (030.00-01-10.01) into two at 198 Edwards Road, Lacona, NY 13083. The applicants seek relief from Article 3 of Town of Sandy Creek Local Law #1 of 2000, a local law to set minimum standards of lot size. They propose to divide the parcel into two (199’ x 170’ and 199’ x 252’).  The larger parcel, which includes the existing house, garage and barn will be sold.  The smaller parcel, which contains an existing pavilion will be sided and used as a seasonal camp by the current owners.   Article 3 sets a minimum standard of 40,000 square feet for construction of any structure.  The smaller parcel lacks 6,170 square feet.  Minimum depth is set at 200 feet. Both parcels lack 1 foot.
A motion was made by Larry Rice, seconded by Frank Dixon and passed unanimously to recommend denial of the variance to the Board of Appeals for the following reason: 
• the proposed action does not meet the standards of Town of Sandy Creek Local Law #1 of 2000 to set minimum standards of lot size, therefore we cannot recommend that a non-conforming lot be created.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM upon a motion by Larry Rice    and a second by Frank Dixon.
Respectfully submitted,
Patricia T. McCullough
Secretary/Treasurer
